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October 31, 2022 
 

IMPORTANT SGCC INFORMATION  
SGCC Implementation of New Release of the 2022 Version of  

CAN/CGSB – 12.1 Standard 
 
The latest version of CAN/CGSB-12.1 (now 2022) was made publicly available as of 
February 2022. Per minutes of the October 4-5, 2022 Certification Committee Meeting, 
the committee voted unanimously to adopt the 2022 version of the standard. 
 
We are notifying all Licensees currently certified to COMP+CAN, the release of the 2022 
Version of the CAN/CGSB-12.1 Standard that supersedes CAN/CGSB-12.1-2017. A 
copy can be downloaded:  
https://publications.gc.ca/site/archivee-
archived.html?url=https://publications.gc.ca/collections/collection_2022/ongc-cgsb/P29-
012-001-2022-eng.pdf 
 
Summary of Changes in Standard: 
 

On page 5 of the CAN/CGSB-12.1-2022 document includes the list of changes since 
the 2017 edition: 

 No substantive changes to the testing, but enough editorial changes for a revision 

 
Effect on Safety Glazing Producers:  

 The standard year designation will need to be updated on your permanent label, 
implementation for New SGCC Label can be made at any time but will be 
Mandatory by January 2024 (F24) 

 
Typical SGCC Label 
(Composite + CAN) 

CURRENT 
CAN/CGSB 12.1-2017 
ABC Glass - Plant A 
(Optional)  
16 CFR 1201 II  
ANSI Z97.1 - 2015  
CAN/CGSB 12.1-2017  
SGCC 9999 1/4UA

NEW 
CAN/CGSB 12.1-2022 
ABC Glass – Plant A 
(Optional) 
16 CFR 1201 II 
ANSI Z97.1 - 2015 
CAN/CGSB 12.1-2022 
SGCC 9999 1/4UA 

Note: 
1) SGCC labeling requirements are minimum requirements for SGCC. Other 

jurisdictions, standards and codes may have additional requirements. 
 
 



ADDENDUM T0 2022.10.31 CAN/CGSB 12.1 - 2022 Memo 

 

Products manufactured and labeled prior to January 1, 2024 bearing CAN/CGSB 

12.1 – 2017 DO NOT need to be discarded, provided that these products: 

• Are not manufactured and/or labeled after December 31, 2023 

• Are not sent for SGCC testing after December 31, 2023 

 

 

Please contact SGCC at sgcc@amscert.com with any additional questions or 

concerns. 
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